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For Immediate Release  August 27, 2018 
 

Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office Welcomes Back Injured Deputy 
 
On Monday, August 27, 2018, Sheriff Rand Henderson swore in Deputy Robert Layman.  You 
may recall Deputy Layman sustained severe injuries in the line of duty after being struck by a 
motor vehicle on Interstate Highway 45 in the early morning hours on November 5, 2014.  Deputy 
Layman has gone through extensive surgeries, thousands of grueling hours of physical therapy and 
now 3 years, 9 months and 22 days later he is back at work as a Montgomery County Sheriff’s 
Office Deputy.   
Welcome back Deputy Layman we have missed you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Information Source: 
Lieutenant Scott Spencer 
Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 
Executive Division 
Follow us on: 

 
@MCTXSheriff 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/MCTXSheriff/
https://twitter.com/MCTXSheriff
https://www.instagram.com/mctxsheriff
https://nextdoor.com/agency/montgomery-county-sheriffs-office-4/?i=ncymjjjnntqxndbgsyhj
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Original Release-November 6, 2014 
 
On Wednesday, November 5, at approximately 6:15 AM, Montgomery County Sheriff’s Deputy 
Robert Layman and Sergeant Jack Valenzuela checked out on a motorist assist call on the main 
lanes of Interstate 45 Northbound, near the Wilson Road exit.  The Deputies assisted a stranded 
motorist that was in a lane of traffic.  After assisting the motorist and getting the motor vehicle 
on its way, both Deputies started to proceed back to the patrol car that was blocking the lane of 
traffic.  A motorist that was traveling on the main lanes of Interstate 45 struck the patrol car.  The 
vehicle then struck the two Deputies that were proceeding to the patrol car.   
 
Both Deputies were transported by Ambulance to a local hospital.  Sergeant Valenzuela was later 
released from the hospital with minor injuries.  Deputy Layman sustained serious injuries from 
being struck by the motor vehicle and is expected to be at the hospital for a lengthy stay.  The 
Layman family has requested their privacy at the hospital while Deputy Layman recovers.   
 
Deputy Layman will likely be off-duty for an undetermined period of time and his wife and 
family will have to provide care for him during his recovery period.  The Montgomery County 
Law Enforcement Association has set up a benefit fund for the Layman family, to assist the 
Layman family with financial burdens during this time.  The Montgomery County Law 
Enforcement Association has requested donations to assist the Layman family to be made at any 
Woodforest National Bank to the, “Robert Layman Benefit Fund”.   
 
 
 
Information Source: 
Lieutenant Brady Fitzgerald 
Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 
Administrative Services 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


